To be confirmed on 2nd November 2015
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 5th October 2015 

at the Barlow, Edgworth
Present: 


Councillor D Wild (in the chair), Councillors A Buchanan, P Birch, H Dowle, 

Rev A Morris, P Rigby and P Wild 
Also present: G Syddall (Clerk), District Councillor C Rigby and four members of the public 

Prior to the meting, members of the public were given an opportunity to address the Parish Council.

The applicant spoke in support of planning application 10/15/1075.

A local resident spoke about the need for white line repainting, particularly on Bolton Road, gulley emptying and pothole repairs. He also raised the condition of the former greengrocers shop, and the timing of hedgerow cutting.
It was noted that gulleys had recently been emptied along the length of Bury Road, and that Capita had recently marked up several potholes for repair. 

Councillor C Rigby agreed to raise the issue of gulley emptying with the Executive Member for Highways. He confirmed that the white lines on Bolton Road would not be repainted until the road was resurfaced. 
Councillor Rigby also confirmed that action would be taken to improve traffic a safety at the crossroads in Edgworth, and that various options were being considered.

It was noted that a sale of the land at the former greengrocers had been agreed, and would be concluded on the removal of the building.

It was agreed to check the restrictions of hedge cutting.

7195 Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 7th September 2015, having been circulated, be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

7196 Declarations of Interest
Councillor P Rigby declared an interest in the item on the Toilet Attendant.
He left the room during consideration of the item.

7197 Accounts
Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Zen Internet Ltd 

Broadband service


£    18.37   

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman Sept
£1380.70


BT Payment Services
Telephone



£    68.61

HM Revenue & Customs
Income tax/National Insurance
£  200.10


E-On



Electricity Belmont toilets

£    34.00

Oyal British Legion

 Poppy Wreaths


£    82.00
A Herd


September salary 


£  286.00
G Syddall


September salary


£  852.02
7198 Planning Applications

Resolved: That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning applications 10/15/1075 and10/15/1080.
7199 Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications.
7200 Footpath Diversions

Resolved: That the Parish Council has no objections to the proposals to divert footpaths at Lower Giles Farm, Broadhead Road and Lower Fold, off Ramsbottom Road, Hawkshaw.
7201 Fracking 

It was noted that a licence had been granted for fracking in the area, including in Belmont, although it was unclear exactly which company had been granted the licence.

Councillor P Rigby agreed to check on this in order that a company search could be carried out.

7202 Rural Broadband Provision

Councillor Buchanan spoke about the poor (or non-existent) broadband provision in some areas of North Turton.

It is possible to install a microwave radio transmitter, if enough residents take advantage of it to be viable, provided it is in line of sight of a transmitter in Blackburn. Three offers of land for siting a mast have been forthcoming. However, there needs to be a small group of people willing to drive it forward.

A co-operative has been formed for a scheme near Lancaster, where fibre optic connections will provide 100Mb to up to 1500 properties. At a cost of £30 per month per household, it has the capacity to generate a large income.

7203 Allotments at the Community Orchard

It was agreed that builders’ rubble should be removed from the raised beds which have been installed, so that they can be filled with topsoil and planted.

Councillor C Rigby agreed to make enquiries about future proposals for the land, as the current lease expires in early 2017.

7204 Toilet Attendant – Rate of Pay

Resolved: That the rate of pay for the toilet attendant be increased to £7.20 per hour, with effect from 1st October 2015, in line with the recommended National Living Wage to be introduced in 2016.

7205 Christmas Lights
Resolved: That a donation of £70 be made to the Barlow for the provision of refreshments following the switch-on of the Christmas lights in Chapeltown and Edgworth.

7206 Remembrance Sunday
Resolved: That the Parish Council be represented at the various Remembrance Sunday services as follows:



War Memorial – Councillors Buchanan and Dowle



St Anne’s Church – Councillor D Wild and the Clerk



St Peter’s Church – Councillor Birch 

7207 Correspondence

Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection and noted, including a proposal by BwD Council to list the Barlow as a building of local architectural or historical interest
7208 The Barlow – Roof Refurbishment

Councillor C Rigby reported on the outcome of a meeting with BwD and Jake Berry, MP about a possible Public Works Loan Board loan for the refurbishment of the roof. BwD’s preferred option is for a loan to the Parish Council, with an increase in the Precept to cover repayment costs.

The Barlow could use all its surplus income paying for the roof, but there are other priorities such as heating costs and energy conservation.

Following a discussion on the possibility of raising the Precept as opposed to merely acting as a guarantor, it was 
Resolved: That a decision be deferred pending details of the figures involved.

COMMENTS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
RECEIVED BY 30th SEPTEMBER 2015

10/15/1075
Variation of condition 8 on 10/15/0085 to remove reference to playing amplified music no more than on 12 occasions per year at Wheatsheaf Hill Farm, Plantation Road, Turton

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed variation
10/15/1080
Single storey extension and raised decking at 17 Embankment Road, Chapeltown

Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development
Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 2nd November 2015 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.

Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 9.45pm
